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RESOLUTI~N C~F THE CITY C~UNCIL
~~To. 15 7

~~~~~~ March 19, 1973

WHEREAS, during an event held in the Providence Civic

Center, it was obsesved that certain members of Brown University

Student Body remained seated during the playing of the National

Anthem~

NOW~ THEREFORE~ BE IT RES~LVED~ that the Providence Civic

Center Authority is requested to suspend future priviZeges in

the use of the Civic CentEr ~o Brown University, pending an in-

vestigation of the said alleqations, and if proven to have been

premedita~ed, then Browr~ University is to be formaZly in~ormed

of such findings and it be requested ~o take approp.~iate discip-

linary action aqainst the sai.d students.
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May 25, 1973

Mr. Vincent Vespia, City Clerk

City Hall

Providence, R. I.

Dear Mr. Vespia:

~~~~0~~~~~
C~~MC~
~~~~~~
One LaSalle Square

Providence, Rhode Island 02903

Telephone (401) 331-0700

Harold C. Copeland, Executive Director

In answer to the resolution of the City Council No. 157 approved on

March 19th, 1973, may I submit to you the following resolution adopted

by the Providence Civic Center Authority at their regularly scheduled

Authority meeting on April 4th, 1973.

Be it resolved that the Providence Civic Center Authority acting

on the resolution of the Providence City Council, Resolution No. 157

approved March 19th, 1973, so resolved to have its Chairman,

John J. Cummi.ngs, Jr. contact, by telephone, Dr. xornig, President

of Brown University and discuss with Dr. Hornig the displeasure

of the Providence Civic Center Auth.ority with respect to the action

taken by certain members of th.e Brown University student body during

the playing of the National Anthem prior to a Brown University

basketball game held at the Civic Center.

2"he Providence Civic Center Authority members unanimously adopted this

approach in answering the resolution in order to keep the publicity 1eve1

of the i.ncident subliminal.

At the regularly scheduled meeting of the Providence Civic Center Authority

in May, John J. Cummings, Jr., Chairman, reported that he had contacted

Dr. Hornig with regard to th.e incident aforementioned. As a result of

that convers.ation, it was determined that the cheer leaders did not have

official status, authorized to represent the University. However, Dr. Hornig

and Mr. Cummings have agreed that the University and Civic Center Authority

~rill continue their cooperative efforts to prevent recurrence of such

incidents.

Respectfully,

~
Harold C. el d

Executive Director `
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Civic Center Authority: John J, Cummings, Jr., Chairman / Lloyd Bliss, Vice Chairman / Elwood A. Palmer, Secretary

Santi Campanella / Richard 2orabedian ! Ro6ert F. Lynch / Harry A. Johnson


